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March 27, 2018 
 
 
 
Tom Paddon 
Chairman 
Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 
2275 Upper Middle Road East 
Oakville, ON L6H 0C3 
 

 
 

  

Dear Mr. Paddon, 
 
RE: Recommendation to Amend the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan to include a Railway Within a 
Transportation Corridor from Mary River Mine Site to Milne Inlet (Amendment No. 3) 
 
Thank you for your letter dated March 23, 2018 requesting clarification regarding the process for completing 
Amendment No. 1 to the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan. I am writing to inform you that your letter will be 
discussed with Commissioners before a response is provided. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sharon Ehaloak, 
Executive Director, Nunavut Planning Commission 
 
 
cc:  The Honourable Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs, Canada  

The Honourable Joe Savikataaq, Minister of Environment, Government of Nunavut 
Aluki Kotierk, President, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. 
Andrew Nakashuk, Chairperson, Nunavut Planning Commission 

 
 


